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23-036 CONTRACT APPROVAL FOR SIMCAPTURE LEARNING 

MANAGEMENT SYSTEM FOR NURSING SIMULATION 
SUITE AT SYLVANIA HEALTH TECHNOLOGY BUILDING 
TO LAERDAL MEDICAL CORPORATION 

 
PREPARED BY: John MacLean, Finance & Procurement Manager, Planning 

& Capital Construction 
 
FINANCIAL  
RESPONSIBILITY: Rebecca Ocken, Interim Director, Planning & Capital 
Construction 
 
APPROVED BY: Eric Blumenthal, Vice President, Finance and Administration 
  Dr. Adrien L. Bennings, President 
 
STRATEGIC THEME:  Delivery: Redefine time, place, and systems of educational 

delivery to create a more learner-centric ecosystem; 
Enterprise: Cultivate a long-term sustainable college 
enterprise 

  
REPORT: The 2017 Bond Program included funding to create new 

medical simulation labs. The first of these was created at the 
Cascade Campus in the Public Services Educational 
Building (PSEB). There is now a need to install a similar 
system in the Nursing Simulation Suite at the Sylvania 
Campus HT Building. 

 
 To maintain consistency across the district, it is desired that 

the same system be used in both simulation labs. 
 
 At its March 4, 2021 meeting, through BR 21-112, the board 

approved a sole source procurement of the SimCapture 
system from Laerdal Medical Corporation. This is the only 
available Learning Management System that can work with 
the College’s existing mannequins. No other available 
system can integrate with existing equipment and provide 
the output required. 

 
 The total cost of the system for Nursing Simulation Lab will 

be $160,412 for the initial system and five years support. 
P&CC staff have reviewed the proposal and recommend 
acceptance. 

 



 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the Board of Directors authorize PCC to award the 
contract for the SimCapture Learning Management System 
to Laerdal Medical Corporation for a cost of $176,453 
including a 10% contingency. The initial cost of equipment, 
including one year’s support, will come from 2017 Bond 
Funds. Subsequent annual support will be from General 
Funds. 
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